AT THE REORGANIZATION MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 p.m.

on the 4th day of January, 2010

Present

Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor





George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman





Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman





Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman




            Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman

Also Present

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk




Deborah Smith, Deputy Town Clerk




James Osborne, Town Engineer




Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town

      Meeting called to order at 7:07 p.m.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG & MOMENT OF SILENCE

Councilman Woolsey led the pledge to the flag. He then asked the newly elected officials to approach the dias. 
SWEARING IN OF NEWLY ELECTED OFFICIALS
The following officials were administered the oath of office by Town Justice Jude T. Martini: Supervisor Booth, Councilwoman Greene, Councilman Bello, Town Clerk Andrew Zarutskie, and the Receiver of Taxes Mary Lou Venuto.

Supervisor Booth welcomed everyone and thanked Councilman Woolsey.

ROLL CALL


The results of the roll call appear above.

1.
ADOPTION OF SCHEDULES FOR THE YEAR 2010 (SEE ATTACHED):


A.
SCHEDULE OF TOWN BOARD MEETINGS AS PRESENTED-


REGULAR MEETINGS AND AUDIT/WORKSHOP SESSIONS

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Schedule of Town Board Meetings. (see attached) The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

B. SCHEDULE OF HOLIDAYS

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Schedule of Holidays. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. (see attached)
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

2.
APPOINTMENT OF ATTORNEY FOR THE TOWN: Mark Taylor

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to appointment Mark Taylor as Attorney for the Town. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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3.
APPOINTMENT OF TAX CERTIORARI ATTORNEYS

A.
David Murphy of Hacker & Murphy LLP

B.
Lawrence Farbstein – Industrial & Utility Consultant Inc.

C.
Barry M. Herbold – Empire State Appraisal Consultants
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to appoint the above Tax Certiorari Attorneys. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
4.
APPOINTMENT OF BOND COUNSEL:


Douglas E. Goodfriend of Orrick, Herrington & Sutcliff

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to appoint Douglas Goodfriend of Orrick, Herrington & Sutcliff as Bond Counsel. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
5.
APPOINTMENT OF FINANCIAL ADVISOR: Munistat Services Inc.

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to appoint Munistat Services Inc. as the Town’s Financial Advisor. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

6.
APPOINTMENT OF REGISTRAR OF VITAL STATISTICS & DEPUTY    

            REGISTRAR:
A. Jeanne M. Patterson, Registrar

B. Alice Stiteler, Deputy Registrar
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to appoint Jeanne Patterson as Registrar of Vital Statistics and Alice Stiteler as Deputy Registrar. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
7.
APPOINTMENT OF FREEDOM OF INFORMATION LAW (FOIL) OFFICERS:


A.
Andrew J. Zarutskie, Freedom of Information Officer


B.
Jeanne M. Patterson, Deputy Freedom of Information Officer

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to appointment Andrew Zarutskie as Freedom of Information Officer and Jeanne Patterson as Deputy Freedom of Information Officer.   The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
8.
APPOINTMENT OF PLANNING BOARD MEMBERS 

(3 year term ending 12/13/2012):

A. Reappointment of Frank Galli

B. Reappointment of Thomas Fogarty

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to reappointment Frank Galli and Thomas Fogarty to the Planning Board for a three year term ending 12/13/12. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.
DISSCUSSION: Supervisor Booth said that John Ewasutyn is the Chairman of the Planning Board. 
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VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
9.
APPOINTMENT OF ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS MEMBERS

(5 year term ending 12/31/14):
A. Reappointment of Grace Cardone
B. Reappointment of John McKelvey

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to reappoint Grace Cardone as Zoning Board Chairperson and John McKelvey as Councilman with ending terms of 12/31/14. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

10.
APPOINTMENT OF ETHICS BOARD MEMBERS 

(5 Year Term Ending 12/13/14):

A.
Reappointment of William Murphy

B.
Appointment of Donna Burgess (Employee Representative)

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to reappoint William Murphy and appoint Donna Burgess to the Ethics Board. Their terms will end 12/13/14. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

11.
APPOINTMENT OF HIGHWAY SUPERINTENDENT: Darrell Benedict

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to reappoint Darrell Benedict as Highway Superintendent. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
DISCUSSION: Supervisor Booth asked Mr. Benedict to appoint his deputy at this time. Mr. Benedict appointed Todd DePew as his Deputy.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

12.
APPOINTMENT OF COMMISSIONER OF PARKS, RECREATION AND CONSERVATION: Robert Petrillo


MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to reappoint Robert Petrillo as Commissioner of Parks, Recreation and Conservation. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

13.
APPOINTMENT OF COURT CLERKS: Frances Bockemuhl & 

Tammie Johnson

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to reappoint Frances Bockemuhl and Tammie Johnson as Court Clerks. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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14.
APPOINTMENT OF OSHA EDUCATOR: Thomas Dubetsky


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to reappoint Thomas Dubetsky as the OSHA Educator. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

15.
APPOINTMENT OF CONFINED SPACE OFFICER: Gerald Canfield &

Thomas Dubetsky
MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to reappoint Gerald Canfield and Thomas Dubetsky as the Confined Space Officers. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

16.
APPOINTMENT OF:
A.
COURT OFFICERS, BINGO INSPECTORS, CROSSING GUARDS
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to appoint Pasquale D’Angelo, James Dennis, Dominick DeRobertis, Clarence Drake, Percy Ennist, Vincent Guerino, Reynold Randolph & Dennis Spampinato as Court Officers. To appoint Joseph Dubaldi and Steve Williamson as Bingo Inspectors and Karen Leland and Mimoza Vezuli as School Crossing Guards.  
B.
MATRONS AND PARKING ENFORCEMENT

To appoint Bruno Graziano as the Parking Enforcement Officer and Melissa Welsh as the Matron. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.  

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
17.
OFFICIAL NEWSPAPERS: The Sentinel and the Mid Hudson Times
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to Desionate the Sentinel and the Mid Hudson Times as the official Town newspapers. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
18.
ASSOCIATION OF TOWNS:

A.
DELEGATE: Elizabeth Greene

B.
ALTERNATE: George Woolsey
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to appoint Elizabeth Greene as the delegate for the Association of Towns and George Woolsey as the alternate. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – abstain; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 1 abstain; 0 absent.
19.
ESTABLISHMENT OF PER DIEMS:

A.
FOR ASSOCIATION OF TOWNS: $80 PER DAY

B.
FOR OTHERS: $40.00

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to establish the per diems for the Association of Towns at $80.00 per day and for others at $40.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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20.
DESIGNATION OF OFFICIAL BANK DEPOSITORIES:


A.   J.P. MORGAN CHASE BANK
E.   M&T BANK


B.   CITIZEN BANK


F.   PROVIDENT BANK


C.   T.D. BANK



G.  RIVERSIDE BANK


D.   KEY BANK

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the above banks as the designation of official bank depositories. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
21.
AUTHORIZE TOWN SUPERVISOR TO SIGN CHECKS, DRAFTS AND   NOTES TO AND FOR AUTHORIZED BANKS


MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to authorize Supervisor Booth to sign checks, drafts and notes to and for authorized banks. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
22.
AUTHORIZE SUPERVISOR TO PAY ELECTRIC, OTHER UTILITIES AND DEBT SERVICES & UMPIRES/REFEREES/SCOREKEEPERS, PRIOR TO AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to authorize the Supervisor to pay Electric, other utilities and debt services, umpires, referees and scorekeepers, prior to audit. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
23.
APPOINTMENT OF TOWN SUPERVISOR AS MARRIAGE OFFICER

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to appoint the Town Supervisor as Marriage Officer. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
24.
APPROVAL OF SALARIES AS SCHEDULED

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the salaries as scheduled in the Town budget. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
25.
SUPERVISOR APPOINTMENTS:

A.  SECRETARY TO THE SUPERVISOR: Cynthia Martinez

B.  DEPUTY SUPERVISOR: George Woolsey

C.  HISTORIAN: Leslie Cornell

D.  LIAISON OFFICERS FOR TOWN DEPARTMENTS as Follows:
            Elizabeth Greene     Ambulance Corps, Assessor, Personnel, Recreation, 

                                               Town Clerk  

         George Woolsey      Highway, Building & Grounds, Zoning Board of     


          Appeals, Sewer, Fire Bureau & Parade Committee    
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Ernest Bello              Affirmative Action, Consolidated Water District,
Distribution & Supplies, Code Compliance, Police and Fleet Maintenance

Gilbert Piaquadio    Accounting, Planning Board, Data Processing, 

           Receiver of Taxes, Animal Control & Justice Court  

Supervisor Booth announced the above appointments.

26.
TOWN CLERK’S APPOINTMENTS:

A.  FIRST DEPUTY: Deborah Smith
B.  SECOND DEPUTY: Jeanne Patterson

Town Clerk Zarutskie announced the appointments of Deborah Smith, as First Deputy and Jeanne Patterson as Second Deputy.
27.
RECEIVER OF TAXES APPOINTMENTS:

A.  FIRST DEPUTY:      Donna Cucchiara

B.  SECOND DEPUTY: Priscilla Weed

Mary Lou Venuto, Receiver of Taxes, announced the appointments of Donna Cucchiara, as First Deputy and Priscilla Weed as Second Deputy.
28.
2010 MILEAGE REIMBURSEMENT: In Accordance with IRS Schedule

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the 2010 mileage reimbursement in accordance with the IRS schedule. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
29.
ANNOUNCEMENTS


A.  Michael Fogarty, Sole Assessor for the Town (6Yr. term exp. Sept. 2013)

B.  Vanacore, DeBendictus, Digovanni and Weddell are the Certified Public Accountants for the Town

Supervisor Booth said Michael Fogarty, Sole Assessor for the Town of Newburgh will serve a 6 year term expiring September 2013. The new Certified Public Accountants for the Town will be Vanacore, DeBendictus, Digovanni and Weddell.

Supervisor Booth thanked everyone for coming to tonight’s meeting. He said 2009 was a difficult economic year for the Town of Newburgh as it was for all municipalities, due to the nationwide recession. Many municipalities did not take action for combating this financial storm. This Town Board took the appropriate actions and made the tough decisions to insure financial stability for the Town. These actions enabled the Town of Newburgh to be financially stable as we move ahead in 2010. He thanked the entire Board and the employees of the Town of Newburgh for their commitment, dedication and guidance in these trying times. In the year 2009 the Town moved ahead with the improvements and expansion with the trail at Chadwick Lake, improved many of the Town’s recreational facilities and move forward with quality of life issues. The majority the funds came from State and County Grants or from the Town’s Park Land Trust. In the year 2010 the Town intends to move forward with caution to keep the quality of life for Town residence and maintaining our budgets. The improvements will include several drainage and road improvement projects and the installation of green sand filtration at the Chadwick Lake Filtration plant. The green sand filtration will allow the Town to use Chadwick Lake’s water twelve months a year and improve the overall water quality for the Town. This will be a long term capital saving for the Water District. Supervisor Booth thanked everyone one who aided the Town in the year 2009. He thanked his wife Terry for supporting him in these trying times and the Board for all of their assistance. Supervisor Booth welcomed Councilman Bello to the Board. 
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30.
COMMENTS FROM TOWN BOARD MEMBERS


Deputy Supervisor Woolsey said he has been honored to serve this Board and the Town of Newburgh residents for last ten years. He does not have a personal agenda, but will continue to listen. He might not always agree but he will work very hard with the Town’s head of departments to make improvements to serve the Town of Newburgh residents. He thanked the public for allowing him to serve them. 


Councilman Piaquadio welcomed Ernest Bello who he said will bring a lot of assets to this Town Board. Councilman Piaquadio will strive to improve the Town’s homepage and improve technology within the Town. In 2009 he asked for a volunteer photographer to photograph Town events. His request was unsuccessful. He is asking again this year. Councilman Piaquadio said at present the sewer issues in Colden Park sewer are 60 percent complete. It is his hope that this project will be completed by the end of 2010. He said in the year 2009 the Town Board agreed to name Town roads after our Town’s fallen heroes. Councilman Piaquadio named Town’s accomplishments made in 2009. They included: 

1.
January 
- Requested $5,300,000.00 in stimulus money


2.
February
- Passed a law increasing the amount of money a  





senior citizen can earn in order to qualify for the Star program


3.
March 

- Negotiated with Time Warner Cable to renew the Town’s contract

- Contracted NYSIRTA to do an energy audit on Town buildings 

- Made a Resolution opposing the Central Hudson rate increase

- Made a Resolution opposing Governor Patterson’s proposal for Town - - Boards to appoint the Town Clerk and Receiver of Taxes.
4.         April
- Made a Home Rule request to New York State and the senate to allow    the Town to install speed cameras and allow the Town to charge a hotel motel tax.

- Started legislation to establish speed zones for work areas

- Negotiated an agreement with Orange County for Dial a Bus

5.         May
- Made an agreement with a developer to improve the Gardentown Road and Gidney Avenue intersection


- Created a Law prohibiting outdoor furnaces  

6.        June
- Started discussion and the creation for Friends of Seniors


- Adopted a new Flood Plain Map in accordance with FEMA,


allowing Town residents to purchase flood insurance through


FEMA

7.       July
- Started legislation for home occupations

8.       September
- John Mahoney was promoted to Police Chief 



- Named a section of the Chadwick Lake Trail for the Town’s 
Veterans and a fallen hero Lt. Nadfy

9.       October
- Made plans to improve the safety on Old South Plank Road. 


- Presented the Fireman of Award to James Leghorn

10.     November
- Created a resolution protesting the MTA income tax

11.     December
- Investigated purchasing additional land around Chadwick Lake

 for watershed protection 

- Named a portion of Gardentown Road and the entrance to the 

Police Department in honor of Raymond Tweed

Councilwoman Greene thanked her fellow Town Board members. She said it is a pleasure working with them. They always remain polite no matter what the depth of the discussion and remain friends when they depart. This is a great accomplishment and is proud to call these gentlemen her friends. Councilwoman Greene said she is going to miss Deputy Supervisor Benedict who has always been a gentleman and she welcomed Councilman Bello. She thanked the employees of Newburgh who are a pleasure to work with. Councilwoman Greene said it is her pleasure to work for the residents of the Town of Newburgh. 
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Councilman Bello wished everyone a happy, healthy and prosperous New Year. He thanked the committee members who carried his petition. It is because of their diligence and their untiring efforts that he is sitting here tonight. He thanked Leigh Benton, the Town of Newburgh Republican Chairman, John Delessio, Orange County Conservative Chairman and Langdon Chatman the Orange County Independence Party Chairman for their support and endorsement. He is deeply humbled by the support shown by electors in the Town of Newburgh. He thanked everyone who voted for him and said for those who did not vote for him it is his hope that over the next four years he will be able to earn their confidence and trust. It is his belief that government should be by the people and for the people. He believes in an open government which is essential if you want to maintain the public’s trust. He expressed his sincere thanks to each of the Board members who helped him throughout the election process. It will be an honor and a pleasure to serve on this Board. 

Town Clerk Zarutskie said it is his opinion that the year 2010 is going to be a great year for the Town Board and the Town of Newburgh. He said that everyone in his office works together and respects one other. The Clerk’s office has generated a lot of income for the Town by printing computer generated delinquent dog notices. He thanked Councilman Piaquadio for updating the Town’s website on a regular basis. It is his opinion that not having a daily local newspaper is a handicap for the Town and it makes it difficult for Town government to have communication with the residents in the Town. The Town does have two weekly newspapers that do a great job covering the Town and he urged everyone to please read them. The Town Clerk’s office and the Receiver of Taxes will be open on January 30, 2009 from 9 a.m. until 1 p.m. Town Clerk Zarutskie welcomed Councilman Bello to the Town Board and he thanked everyone for the continual support. 

31.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 7:34 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
Meeting adjourned at 7:34 p.m.

Submitted by

_____________________________                          _________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk 


Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
